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The Rooster
Number  186         The Roos Parish Newsletter           October 2010   

Wind  Farm at Sunderland FarmWind  Farm at Sunderland FarmWind  Farm at Sunderland FarmWind  Farm at Sunderland Farm
The East Riding refused planning consent but developers RES (Renewable 

Energy Systems) appealed and were successful. The wind farm will now be built.

RES has provided a fund for the benefit of the parish. A panel to decide how to 

spend the money will include three Roos parish councillors, one East Riding 

ward councillor, one RES member and two parish volunteers.

The Council is seeking applications from local people to serve on the newly to 

be formed seven member panel which will meet on regular occasions.

Those interested in the two voluntary vacancies should apply in writing to Barry 

Lee, Clerk to Roos Parish Council, 270 Seaside Road, Aldbrough HU11 4SA or 

e-mail to barryleemktg@tiscali.co.uk by no later than 30th November 2010.

DO YOU RECOGNISE THIS MAN?DO YOU RECOGNISE THIS MAN?DO YOU RECOGNISE THIS MAN?DO YOU RECOGNISE THIS MAN?
Now appearing live at Camping Albufeira, Portugal.   See story page 7
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Cookery Corner Cookery Corner Cookery Corner Cookery Corner ..... ..... ..... ..... by Ann Coupe

 Graystone Butchers    
Wholesale Butchers, Open to the Public

Thursday, Friday & Saturday

Full selection ofFull selection ofFull selection ofFull selection of
Prime Beef, Pork, Lamb, Bacon,

Gammon, Sausage, Burgers & BBQ Packs.

Kilum Hall, Hilston Road (formerly Furze Road), Roos HU12 0HXKilum Hall, Hilston Road (formerly Furze Road), Roos HU12 0HXKilum Hall, Hilston Road (formerly Furze Road), Roos HU12 0HXKilum Hall, Hilston Road (formerly Furze Road), Roos HU12 0HX

ORDERS TAKEN 01964 670992ORDERS TAKEN 01964 670992ORDERS TAKEN 01964 670992ORDERS TAKEN 01964 670992

Pumpkin and Mincemeat Pie
Ideal for Halloween Night

Serves 6-8

Method

1. In a large mixing bowl, combine the pumpkin, sugar, spices,

     salt, eggs and milk. Mix well.

2. Spread the mincemeat evenly over the bottom of the pastry 

     case. Pour the pumpkin mixture on top.

3. Bake gas mark 7, 220°C/425°F, Fan 200°C for 15 minutes; 

      reduce heat to gas mark 4, 180°C/350°F, Fan 160°C 

      and continue cooking for 35-40 minutes

      or until a knife inserted 2.5cm/1inch 

      from the edge comes out clean. Cool thoroughly.

4. Serve decorated with whipped cream.

Ingredients
410g/ 14oz cooked pumpkin

100g/ 4oz soft light brown sugar

1 teaspoon cinnamon

½ teaspoon ginger

½ teaspoon salt

2 size 3 eggs (lightly beaten)

150ml/ ¼pint milk

4 tablespoons sweet mincemeat

23cm/ 9 inch dia. unbaked shortcrust  

pastry case

Whipped cream for decoration

The absolute deadline for items to be included in The absolute deadline for items to be included in The absolute deadline for items to be included in The absolute deadline for items to be included in 

next month’s issue is Thursday 4th Novembernext month’s issue is Thursday 4th Novembernext month’s issue is Thursday 4th Novembernext month’s issue is Thursday 4th November
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Mrs Heather Boynton welcomed everyone to the October meeting. She then read out 

items from the newsletter including a Christmas charity evening at Badger’s Drift on the 

25th November, a fashion show at Hollym WI on the 28th October and a craft display 

at Ottringham WI on the 21st October by members who have completed the Open 

College Network craft course.

Mrs Boynton asked members to put their name forward if they were interested in joining 

the committee as there will be three vacancies at the AGM next month.

Mrs Kirby From Ottringham WI asked if Roos could supply a team or teams to take part 

in the Lettercount Team game on the 28th January 2011.

Mrs Hetty Smith gave an account of the Group Meeting at Hedon on the 20th 

September. It was agreed that in future every WI would take a turn at organising the 

Rally. Two members were presented with gifts on their retirement from the committee.

Mrs Ann Robinson gave a report on the flower and craft fair at Carlton Towers. She said 

the crafts were beautifully presented and very diverse and the flower arrangements were 

glorious. The four members from Roos who attended all agreed it was a very enjoyable 

day.

Mrs Boynton introduced Mrs Carolyn Vickey from the Yorkshire Wildlife Trust. She 

gave a very interesting talk and slide show on the work of the Trust and showed some 

of the different sites in this area owned by the Trust.

The competition for a low-calorie supper dish was won by Mrs Ann Robinson. Flower 

of the month was won by Mrs Hazel Armstrong (dahlia) 2nd Mrs Joy Moate (pansies), 

joint 3rd Mrs B Travis (roses) and Mrs Ann Robinson (heather). 

New members are invited to join and will be very welcome.

Denise Simpkins

        Roos Women’s InstituteRoos Women’s InstituteRoos Women’s InstituteRoos Women’s Institute

Dimples Cottage Picture Framing

Dianne Cook GCF, Dimples Cottage, South End, Roos 
01964 670391/07946 339271

Art : Photographs : 

Certificates : 

Needlework : Textiles :

Memorabilia : Objects.

Sewing accessories

DMC threads, kits and 

fabric in stock and to 

order

Friends of Roos WIFriends of Roos WIFriends of Roos WIFriends of Roos WI -  Mixed Meat Bingo Mixed Meat Bingo Mixed Meat Bingo Mixed Meat Bingo
Tuesday 9th November 2010   7.00pm for 7.30pm start

in the Memorial Institute, Roos
 All Welcome.      Proceeds to good causes in the village. 
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THANK YOU
Several people in the village including 

Ian and Sally Spikings would like to 

say a big thank you to the person who 

cleared the snickett by the side of the 

Post Office between Beechwood 

Views and Main Street. It was in a 

shocking state with mud and fallen 

leaves making it narrow, messy and 

slippery to walk on.

We can only hope that the dog walkers 

who use this snickett are as thoughtful 

as this person and take any dog mess 

home.

SAND-LE-MERESAND-LE-MERESAND-LE-MERESAND-LE-MERE
The caravan owners and those in residence at Sand-Le-Mere got a bit of a shock 

when a letter they received informed them that the Park had been sold. The new 

owners are Bridge Leisure Parks, who also have a park in North Cornwall. They 

also provide management advice to other parks. 

Anthony and Fiona Ellis have run an excellent park for several years and have 

already started to implement the new 'roll-back' plans that the park requires to 

combat coastal erosion. They now feel however that the time is right for them to 

hand over the reins to an organisation that will take the ambitious project 

forward. We wish Anthony and Fiona well in any future venture that they decide 

to get involved in. 

Dave Craggs 

The Rooster
Voluntary deliverer wanted for Owstwick.

Twenty-six newsletters only. If you are interested or could help in any way 

please call Ann 671383.
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ROOS BELLS
We are in the process of seeking ‘official’ advice from the York Diocese Advisory 

Council regarding our proposed project to refurbish the bells at Roos Church. We are 

hoping to include the addition of a 6th bell in the scheme. The two firms of bell engineers 

who have inspected and quoted for the work have come up with different plans for the 

additional frame needed for the new bell.

The existing ring of five was installed in 1911 and so it would be good if they could be 

rehung in 2011.

Until we have finalised the details of the 

exact nature of the work involved it is not 

possible to come up with a bottom-line figure 

but the total is likely to be £45 - £50,000 

(including the new bell). Some of this will be 

met by grants from Ringing Associations and 

we shall be applying to other grant-awarding 

bodies. Donations using Gift Aid will further 

reduce the cost to us, as will the use of local 

labour to assist the bell engineers.

The new bell will weigh approx 4 cwt and 

will cost approximately £20,000 to buy and 

install. If anyone feels they would like to 

make a sizeable donation towards paying for 

it, there is the opportunity to have it in-

scribed. Many new bells in other towers are 

donated in memory of a loved one. 

We feel it is important to keep the bells 

ringing in our Church. The refurbishment work is essential in order to do this. The extra 

bell will attract more ringers. Change ringing on 5 is very limiting and puts people off 

from coming to our tower.

In the past year we have taught some new ringers. Gill Dickinson recently rang her first 

quarter peal and is to be congratulated on this achievement.

We still need more people to learn to ring. If you would like to find out more, please 

contact Helen Audley  01964 670895.

MISTED-GLASS PROBLEMS
Are your misted-glass units a real pane? Then REPLACE THEM. 

No need for costly new frames. Just replace the glass.

We can fix all Window and Door Systems

Free quotes    Tel: 07737100152  or 01964670015



6

Your Local Independent Garden ServiceYour Local Independent Garden ServiceYour Local Independent Garden ServiceYour Local Independent Garden Service
FULLY INSUREDFULLY INSUREDFULLY INSUREDFULLY INSURED

Regular Garden Maintenance Service
Path, Patio and Driveway Cleaning

Garden Rubbish Removal        Plant Pruning            Lawn Mowing 
Garden Clearance                     Hedge Trimming       Odd Jobs

 Call us on 07968196655        Rectory Road, Roos. 
www.allseasonsgardenservices.co.uk

 All Seasons Garden Services    

If you have a pond now is the time to cover it with netting to prevent leaves falling in. 

A clean-up and cutting-down of plants in the pond will make this task easier.

Lawns have grown more in recent weeks than during the summer, so be prepared to 

continue mowing. Remove fallen leaves and compost them. Raise the height of cut on 

your mower to make mowing easier.

Cut down herbaceous plants but leave any which will be ornamental with flower heads 

during the autumn/winter. 

October is the best time to plant bulbs, shrubs and trees. Move frost-sensitive plants 

indoors.

Alec’s Patch Alec’s Patch Alec’s Patch Alec’s Patch ...... By Alec Dodson 

Roos & South Holderness Singers

The plea for more singers by Joy Moate in the April 2010 issue of The Rooster and the 

additional request in the August edition have borne fruit, with several new singers being 

recruited.

The Choir put on “Songs from the Shows” at the Roos Arms on Thursday 30th 

September, which was very well received and a credit to the Choir. We look forward to 

the Carol Service later in the year.

Alec Dodson.
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FREE TAXI SERVICE TO ASDA EVERY 
FRIDAY MORNING

Seats are available door to door for persons who are unable to go to a 

supermarket for their weekly shopping.

Interested call 670657

RAY’S MINIBUS & TAXI SERVICE

Local and Airport runs     8-seater minibus

Call For Quotation  Tel: 01964 670657  

YOUR LOCAL TAXI SERVICE

DO YOU RECOGNISE THIS MAN?DO YOU RECOGNISE THIS MAN?DO YOU RECOGNISE THIS MAN?DO YOU RECOGNISE THIS MAN?
Rob Smalley, former landlord of the Roos Arms public house who together with his wife 

Pauline retired from pub life in 2005, decided to travel to Portugal. He bought a camper 

van and set of on a tour. Unfortunately he did not see much of Portugal only getting to 

Albufeira in the Algarve where they quickly decided that this was the life for them and 

settled in.

They have returned to Roos for visits since their departure and several people from the 

village have visited them.

The pictures were taken in September when we (Ann Coupe and Lawson Lewis) went 

over to see them, staying in a hotel close to where they live. We were made extremely 

welcome and had two great nights with them at their local club. They then visited us at 

our hotel for drinks on our last afternoon.

We enjoyed ourselves so much we are planning to return next year.
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NEWS FROM ALL SAINTS’ CHURCHNEWS FROM ALL SAINTS’ CHURCHNEWS FROM ALL SAINTS’ CHURCHNEWS FROM ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH
From: the Rev Pam Burdon.

The Vicarage, Main Road, Thorngumbald, HULL HU12 9NA

Tel: 01964 601464        email: pam@tonyburdon.karoo.co.uk

Dear Rooster readers,

Last month I wrote to you some short thoughts about baptism. Now I am thinking 
how lovely it would be to light lots of baptism candles again in Roos church! Our 
church is dedicated to All Saints’ but we don’t always celebrate the special festival 
of All Saints which falls at the end of October/beginning of November. I would like 
to invite you to a special service at 11.00 am on November 7th 2010. It will be a 
simple, child-friendly service and I hope very much some of the schoolchildren might 
be involved. Quite a number of school-age children have actually been baptised in 
the last year or so.

So…anyone who has been baptised and would like to come along and bring their 
candle…we look forward to welcoming you! We promise you some good songs and 
some fun in church! If you can’t find your candle or perhaps didn’t get one, I will bring 
some spares! (You may of course also come if you haven’t yet been baptised. This 
might be something you would like to consider.) We will celebrate together what it 
means to be part of God’s great family.

I look forward to seeing you. Please put the date on your calendar today!

With good wishes.

Pam Burdon

FUTURE SERVICES IN THE BENEFICEFUTURE SERVICES IN THE BENEFICEFUTURE SERVICES IN THE BENEFICEFUTURE SERVICES IN THE BENEFICE 

OCTOBER CALENDAROCTOBER CALENDAROCTOBER CALENDAROCTOBER CALENDAR

15th Garton 18.30 Harvest Festival

  Roos 19.30 Harvest Festival

17th Roos 11.00 Holy Communion

  Hilston 15.00 Harvest Festival

22nd Tunstal 18.30 Harvest Festival

24th Roos 11.00 Morning Prayer

  Garton 18.30 Evening Prayer

31st Tunstall 11.00 Holy Communion

 United Benefice Service

NOVEMBER CALENDARNOVEMBER CALENDARNOVEMBER CALENDARNOVEMBER CALENDAR

7th Garton 10.00 Holy Communion

  Roos 11.00 Special Family 

    Service

14th Remembrance Sunday

  Tunstall 09.00 Holy Communion

  Roos 10.30 Methodist Institute

  Garton 15.00 Evening Prayer

21st Garton 10.00 Morning Prayer

  Roos 11.00 Holy Communion

  Hilston 15.00 Holy Communion

28th Tunstall 09.00 Holy Communion

  Roos 11.00 Family Service 

    with Holy Baptism

  Garton 15.00 Evening Prayer
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MethodistMethodistMethodistMethodist    services
Roos Memorial InstituteRoos Memorial InstituteRoos Memorial InstituteRoos Memorial Institute

OCTOBER CALENDAROCTOBER CALENDAROCTOBER CALENDAROCTOBER CALENDAR
17th (No Service)

24th 10.30-11.30  Worship Group

31st (No Service)

NOVEMBER CALENDARNOVEMBER CALENDARNOVEMBER CALENDARNOVEMBER CALENDAR
7th 10.30-11.30          Mr R Brown

14th 10.30-11.30 United Service Remembrance Sunday   Mr D Houlton

21st (No Service)

28th 10.30-11.30   Rev Katie Jackson

A friendly welcome is assured for all members of the village and visitors. 

C. FEWSTER & SON LTD
INDEPENDENT FUNERAL DIRECTORS

Dedicated to our Profession and Committed to Serving the Local 
Communities of Withernsea, Hedon, Patrington, Roos and surrounding 

villages.
01964 630228

2 Church Lane,
Patrington, Hull HU12 0RJ

DAY OR NIGHT          A TRADITION OF TRUST

Golden CharterGolden CharterGolden CharterGolden Charter
     Funeral Plans

ALL SAINTS CHURCH - ROOS  Harvest Festival ServiceALL SAINTS CHURCH - ROOS  Harvest Festival ServiceALL SAINTS CHURCH - ROOS  Harvest Festival ServiceALL SAINTS CHURCH - ROOS  Harvest Festival Service
Will be held on Friday 15th October 2010 at 7.30pm followed by Pie & 

Pea Supper at the Black Horse Pub. 

MMMMRS RS RS RS HHHHELEN ELEN ELEN ELEN AAAAUDLEYUDLEYUDLEYUDLEY

 
Clarinet    .    Piano    .    Theory

Beginners welcome Ring 01964 670895Beginners welcome Ring 01964 670895Beginners welcome Ring 01964 670895Beginners welcome Ring 01964 670895

MMMMUSICUSICUSICUSIC T T T TUITIONUITIONUITIONUITION

BA (Hons) ALCM
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Anon 

Brumhead, Mr & Mrs A.J. 

Moore, Mr & Mrs K

108 Households have now donated a 

total of £714.00 up to and including 

the 30th of September 2010.

Advertising Revenue

Waltons

Gallagers Chippy 

Total advertising revenue to date 

£577.00.

The Rooster AssociationThe Rooster AssociationThe Rooster AssociationThe Rooster Association
                DONATIONS FOR SEPTEMBER 2010DONATIONS FOR SEPTEMBER 2010DONATIONS FOR SEPTEMBER 2010DONATIONS FOR SEPTEMBER 2010

ROOSTER DONATIONSROOSTER DONATIONSROOSTER DONATIONSROOSTER DONATIONS
PLEASE NOTEPLEASE NOTEPLEASE NOTEPLEASE NOTE:-Anyone still intending to contribute

Please leave all donations in the box at Roos Store in an envelope marked “Rooster” and 

not at Ken Cross’s house.

Please enclose a slip giving your name and address, phone number and amount. 

(Strictly Confidential)

Please note that any cheque must be made payable to:- The Rooster Association 
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Roos Parish Council Meeting 11th October 2010Roos Parish Council Meeting 11th October 2010Roos Parish Council Meeting 11th October 2010Roos Parish Council Meeting 11th October 2010
Eight Councillors were present 
Apologies from Councillor J Cracknell

The September minutes were approved. Summary below.The September minutes were approved. Summary below.The September minutes were approved. Summary below.The September minutes were approved. Summary below.

Meeting with RES UK Ltd

The Chairman welcomed representatives of the above company together with 

EYRC ward Cllrs Parsons and Stead and Karen Wood of ERYC to the meeting to 

discuss the way forward now that the Planning Inspectorate had granted planning 

permission for the wind farm development at land west of Ivy House, Rectory 

Road, Roos.

Following an earlier meeting in the day at County Hall it had been suggested that 

a panel of seven comprising 3 Parish Council representatives 1 each from RES UK 

and ERYC and 2 local members of the public be formed to consider applications 

for funding of proposed projects from a fund provided by the developers of the 

wind farm

It was agreed to adopt the seven-member panel and to seek applications from 

members of the public to serve in a voluntary capacity on the panel by way of 

notices in “The Rooster” and the notice boards.

It was agreed that the Council meet again with the company at 7pm at the 

December meeting to discuss future progress and any further developments in the 

matter.    

Proposed allotments in the parish

The Clerk reported that he had now obtained location maps from ERYC showing 

the parcel of land which may be suitable for which ownership had not been 

established and that an approach to the Land Registry would be made to confirm 

ownership details.   

Car parking on Main Street near the school

A reply was received from the retiring Headteacher of the school and it was agreed 

to seek a site meeting of interested parties with ERYC to discuss the ongoing 

problems of traffic congestion caused by vehicles parking outside the school. 

Parish path Issue

The Clerk reported that he had been in contact with Cllr Willie of Burton Pidsea 

Parish Council who had confirmed that it had been agreed to support any 

application for the reinstatement of the parish path leading towards and linking up 

with Burton Pidsea footpath no.8.

Speeding vehicles in Main Street

The Chairman reported that ERYC was monitoring the situation and that speed 

tests were to be carried out on vehicles using the road.  

Flooding and related matters

It was reported that a meeting was to be held with Mr Beal to review the piped 
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section of the beck through his land in Dove Lane to determine whether there were any 

defects in the system and Cllr Ward again confirmed that he together with Mr Wray 

would attempt to remove the tree trunk adjoining Mr Wray’s property in the near future.

It was reported that ERYC was awaiting a decision from the Church authorities on 

making land available for drainage improvements off Rectory Road and that all other 

landowners approached had agreed in principle to making land available for the 

proposed improvement schemes. 

Correspondence 

ERYC parish news

The latest edition of the above newsletter was distributed for members’ individual 

consideration. 

Proposed road safety scheme – B1242 east of Roos 

The Clerk circulated a plan received from ERYC showing proposed road safety 

measures which basically showed the proposed installation of “cats eyes” on the 

highway which the Council welcomed on this stretch of road.  

Highway matters

The Clerk reported receipt of a reply from The Area Engineer of ERYC which stated 

that he had looked at the junction of Quaker Road with the B1242 and that there were 

already advance junction warning signs and slow markings in place together with 

direction signs and unfortunately not much else could be done at the location.

He also stated that the no-through-road sign situated on South End Road is plainly 

visible from Beckside Manor and as such could not justify relocating it. 

Police report

A report was received from the Police highlighting theft of YEDL electrical cable from 

a field opposite Hilston Road and two instances of anti-social behaviour in the form of 

neighbour disputes. 

Planning

Applications

Variation of condition 2 of application357-10004 at Church Farm Riding School, Tower 

Road, Hilston 

It was agreed that no objections be made to the above proposal.

Construction of earth embankment to existing coastal defences to create new flood 

defence, creation of intertidal habitat and associated works at land south of Sand Le 

Mere Caravan Park

It was agreed that no objections be made to the above proposal.

Decision

Erection of single-storey extension at rear at The Old School Cottage, Pilmar Lane

It was reported that ERYC had approved the above application.
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Next Parish Council Meeting Monday 8th Next Parish Council Meeting Monday 8th Next Parish Council Meeting Monday 8th Next Parish Council Meeting Monday 8th 

November 2010 at 7.30 pm in Roos November 2010 at 7.30 pm in Roos November 2010 at 7.30 pm in Roos November 2010 at 7.30 pm in Roos 

MemorialMemorialMemorialMemorial Institute.Institute.Institute.Institute.

Parish plan

There were no outstanding issues raised in connection with the plan. 

Treasurer’s report

The Treasurer sought and received approval for payment of the following account:-

R Dry – annual maintenance of Tunstall village green - £70.00 

Any other business

Footpath – Main Street

It was reported that grass was growing through the recently resurfaced path and it was 

agreed to refer the matter to ERYC.

Public session

A member of the public queried the proposed seven-member panel in relation to the 

RES wind farm development suggesting that consideration should have been given to 

appointing more members of the general public to the panel and it was also confirmed 

that Neil Ager of ERYC was attending a site meeting with a resident to discuss a 

proposal to build a wall alongside the beck adjacent to his property.

Councillor vacancy

The Council considered three applications received for the casual vacancy and it was 

agreed to co-opt Keith Tyson onto the Council and that he be invited to attend the next 

Council meeting.

TO LETTO LETTO LETTO LET
Holiday Cottage in Roos, Sleeps 4

Consider your relatives/friends for weddings, christenings, funerals.      

Cottage nightly booking £35£35£35£35 inc. gas, electricity and linen.

£210£210£210£210 for a full week.
Towels can be provided at an extra charge on request.Towels can be provided at an extra charge on request.Towels can be provided at an extra charge on request.Towels can be provided at an extra charge on request.

Please book in advance :- Tim or Kay on 01964 671659Please book in advance :- Tim or Kay on 01964 671659Please book in advance :- Tim or Kay on 01964 671659Please book in advance :- Tim or Kay on 01964 671659
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 Local Events

FRIDAY 22nd OCTOBER 2010FRIDAY 22nd OCTOBER 2010FRIDAY 22nd OCTOBER 2010FRIDAY 22nd OCTOBER 2010

AN EVENING OF CLAIRVOYANCEAN EVENING OF CLAIRVOYANCEAN EVENING OF CLAIRVOYANCEAN EVENING OF CLAIRVOYANCE

WITH MARLENE BELLMARLENE BELLMARLENE BELLMARLENE BELL

(A Well Renowned Clairvoyant)

In Burton Pidsea Memorial Hall Friday 19th Nov. 7pm for 7.30pm

Tickets £6 - includes 1st glass wine. Phone Jennifer on 01964 670610

The Black Horse Roos
Cricket Presentation Cricket Presentation Cricket Presentation Cricket Presentation 

Saturday 16th October - with band Happy New Beer
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All Saints Church - Tunstall

Harvest Festival
On Friday, 22nd October 2010

at 6.30 pm

Followed by a Pea and Pie Supper
       at the Tunstall Village Hall

 at 7.30 pm

A charge of £3.00 per person will cover the cost of 
the meal.

Please come and support this event.  All Welcome.

Tunstall Village Hall Group

Michaelmas FayreMichaelmas FayreMichaelmas FayreMichaelmas Fayre
Saturday, 6Saturday, 6Saturday, 6Saturday, 6thththth November from 2.00 pm until 4.00 pm November from 2.00 pm until 4.00 pm November from 2.00 pm until 4.00 pm November from 2.00 pm until 4.00 pm

Tombola, Raffle, Books, Toys, Homemade Cakes, Christmas Cards and Gifts.Tombola, Raffle, Books, Toys, Homemade Cakes, Christmas Cards and Gifts.Tombola, Raffle, Books, Toys, Homemade Cakes, Christmas Cards and Gifts.Tombola, Raffle, Books, Toys, Homemade Cakes, Christmas Cards and Gifts.
 

Refreshments served.  
Please come and support us.

All proceeds will go to the Village Hall Fund.

Store Everything you need at 
competitive prices

   R Willie & Son
ALL MAKES SERVICED & REPAIRED

DISCOUNT TYRES & EXHAUSTS
CAR & MOTORCYCLE MOTs

DIAGNOSTIC WORK

Burton Pidsea Garage 
Tel: 01964 670715
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SUDOKU 
Place the numbers 1 - 9 

in each empty cell in 

such a way that each 

row, each column and 

each 3 x 3 box contains 

all of the numbers 1 - 9. 

(This means that no 

single digit can appear 

twice in any one row, 

column or 3 x 3 box)

Solution next month.

Solution to the

September

Puzzle

5

4 8 1

2 5 8 3 6

4 9 7

3 8 2

2 8

7 4 6

8 1

9 3 1 4

5 3 9 1 4 8 6 2 7

1 4 7 6 2 3 9 5 8

8 6 2 5 7 9 4 1 3

2 7 4 9 6 5 3 8 1

9 1 5 8 3 2 7 6 4

3 8 6 4 1 7 2 9 5

7 9 8 2 5 4 1 3 6

6 5 3 7 9 1 8 4 2

4 2 1 3 8 6 5 7 9

Puzzle Corner FOR THE KIDSFOR THE KIDSFOR THE KIDSFOR THE KIDS

CHILDREN’S DOT-TO-DOT Join the dots then colour


